transfer for the W. Houston Ave property but no more updates have been received.

- X. Police Report. Chief Delp reviewed the written report for the month of December 2018 and the yearly report. Chief Delp gave an updated report on the health of Mayor Hoover.
- XI. Mayor's Report. None
- XII. Borough Coordinator's Report. Donna Miller reported on the following:
 - A. The application was submitted to the Muncy Prison for Prisoner help in the Spring/Summer of 2019 of Park clean up-especially Stackhouse Park.
 - B. Chief Delp and Donna had a meeting with Daphne Bowers from Montgomery Area School District for an updated School Resource Officer contract for the school year 2018-2019. The cost per hour for the service will stay the same at \$31.00 per hour, with an increase of fifty cents for next year. Final approval will be made from the School at their next meeting on January 15, 2019.
 - C. The current Excavating Permits and Zoning Ordinances were given to the Solicitor for updates. The fees should be updated on both.
 - D. Donna reminded everyone about the new brush drop off/pick up schedule for 2019. It will be Monday's and Friday's only. Exception is being done now, due to pick up of Christmas trees.
 - E. Donna handed out to Council members new job bidding requirements for 2019.
 - F. A Certificate of Appreciation was presented in gratitude to Montgomery Borough for the outstanding support of the United States Marine Corps Reserve Toys for Tots Program.

XIII. Committee Report.

Summer Alive Program: Councilwoman Andrews stated that Barb Jarmoska and Luann Porter from the Summer Alive Program attended our Work Session on January 8, 2019 and discussed the plans for 2019. This is an eight-week program held at our Borough Park in June and July, last year they served 3612 meals with 243 youth participated. They would like to add a Bird Feeding station this year, 15 Purple Martin bird houses were donated, the garden will remain the same size, with possibility of a Saturday morning farm market. Monetary donations are always welcome, plus craft supplies and time are welcome. Montgomery Community Development Committee: Councilwoman Herb stated there was no meeting for December; but the regular meetings are the 4th Thursday's of each month at the Adam's Room on West Houston Ave at 6:30pm, more information is available on the Borough's website. Councilwoman Herb asked to pick up the \$1000.00 check allotted for grant funding in the 2019 budget, she would like this before the meeting on January 24, 2019. Councilwoman Andrews will be having an informational meeting on Monday, January 21, 2019 at 7pm to discuss the Community Garden project, she will have